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SOMERVILLE BICYCLE ADVISORY COMMITTEE
Mayor Joseph A. Curtatone
Community Representatives:
Ex-Officio:
*Alex Epstein, Chairman 
Daniel Hadley, Office of the Mayor 
*Charles Denison, Vice Chairman
Mark Niedergang, Board of Aldermen
*Ken Carlson, Secretary
Commissioner Stanley Koty, Department of Public Works
*Ariel Horowitz
Terry Smith, Traffic and Parking
*Enid Kumin 
Deputy Chief Michael Cabral, Police Department 
*Alan Moore 
*Jennifer Molina, Office of Strategic Planning and Community Development
*Brian Postlewaite
*Tim Talun 
*Tegin Teich (& Oden)
*= in attendance
Day/Date: Tuesday, March 17, 2015
Time: 6:30-8:30 p.m.
Location: City Hall Basement Lounge
Procedural Business 20 min
1. Guest introductions and sign-in sheet
· Andrew Kopacz
· Tom Lamar
· Lauren Clayton
· Tom Bertulis
· Ian Woloshin
2. Acting Secretary: Ken Carlson  Tim Talun
3. VOTE: Approve Minutes: February 2014


Minutes were unanimously approved
4. New member applicant update
Both Ian Woloshin and Alex (not present) have applied for membership.  Tom Lamar expressed interest in applying.  Ian took the floor and described his interested in serving on the committee, which included working with the Police as well as other new areas of focus for the SBC.  Following this, the committee expressed unanimous support for his candidacy.  Tom to describe his interest in applying at next meeting.


Action Item:  Jen to follow up with Tom re:  instructions for applying
5. Officer elections
Members of the SBC interested in candidacy for officer positions had previously expressed interest through filling out a spreadsheet.  Alex gave other members the opportunity to express interest in an officer role, and no additional interest was expressed.  All positions had one candidate and thus were uncontested.  A vote was taken (Enid motions, Alan seconds) and new officers were elected as follows:
Chair:  Ken Carlson
Vice Chair:  Tegin Teich
Secretary:  Charlie Denison 
Change in office to take effect in May to provide a 3 month transition period.
Old Business 20 min
· Status of co-signed Mystic crossing request letter to EEA and Gaming (Alan)
The SBC had previously drafted and sent a letter to the Gaming Commission asking that a pedestrian and bicycle bridge be required to be built as part of the Wynn casino being developed in Everett.  The committee considered what should be submitted as part of the MEPA review currently underway.  Steve Winslow (Bike to the Sea group) has drafted a letter asking for the $250K currently being provided for bike infrastructure to be increased to $1M, and used to design (not build) an entire bicycle and pedestrian network surrounding along the Mystic River.  Discussion about whether the SBC should join in signing this letter instead of or in addition to the letter regarding the bridge ensued.  Vote:  8 in favor, 1 abstention on sending letter regarding bridge.  Vote:  all in favor of signing onto Steve Winslow’s letter, pending distribution of final draft through email and final approval by chair and vice chair.
Action item:  Alan to distribute final letter for SBC review, Alex and Charlie to relay final approval
· Annual report planning progress and gaps review (Ken, Jennifer)
Final document anticipated mid-April.  Jennifer to connect with Ken regarding the need for any additional text to be drafted.
· High school representative: school-based initiatives update (Andrew/Ariel)
No update, and no recent contact with high school rep.  Alan and Ariel to coordinate contact information.
· Beacon Street check-in 
- What is the current timeline for construction?
- What is planned in terms of patching/temporary resurfacing until construction begins?
Gas utility work planned for this summer.  There has been difficulty securing all necessary easements for the reconstruction work, and the City’s legal department is currently dealing with this.   Because of this, the timeline for construction is in limbo and could not be confirmed.  
Minimal patching work will take place around utility work.  SBC members asked if this could be expanded or if an interim resurfacing could be done.  Since construction will take 2 seasons, it was suggested interim resurfacing could be done at the end of the street not under construction first.  Other suggestions included interim shared street signage and just resurfacing the bike lane.  Jennifer has been compiling a list of interim asks.
New Business 30 min
· Letter that Bike to the Sea will ask us to endorse re: biking conditions that the casino will worsen but can be "fixed'. (Alan)

See Status of co-signed Mystic crossing request letter to EEA and Gaming Commission (Alan) above
· Report-out from Visioning subcommittee (Tegin/Jennifer)

A brief summary of the work of this subcommittee was given, and members expressed general approval for continuing in this direction
· Union Square charrette news (multiple)
The ‘early action plan’ for Union Square were discussed.  Comments the SBC had submitted were being considered for incorporation into plans, and the next public meeting was tentatively planned for April.  25% drawings have been done, and Washington Street from Somerville Avenue to McGrath (to MassDOT scope of work) are expected to be included in 75% drawings and presented at next public meeting.
· Rush Hour Race--go/no-go and planning (Ken)
A joint event with SBC and Boston Cyclist Union was discussed.  This to be fundraiser for BCU.  A tentative route is planned from somewhere in downtown Boston to Aeronaut Brewery.  Committee expressed general support for plan.
· Other Bay State Bike Week events? (Ken)

No update
· Seasonal Markings Update ( Jennifer)

No update,  will follow up by email
Charrette 50 min
· Advisory bike lanes and protected intersections 101 (Tom Bertullis)
Tom gave presentation and a lively discussion ensued, presentation subsequently distributed to SBC members through email for additional review.
· Davis Square 75% streetscape plans (all)

No update, Will follow up by email 
General Action Item:  Meeting with Michael Glavin (Director of OSPCD) requested.
Standing Items
1. SCATV show appearance
2. McGrath boulevard and interim improvements
3. Central Broadway Streetscape
4. Bow St/Summer St intersection improvement planning status
5. Washington Street from Union Sq to McGrath
6. Revised Zoning Ordinance
7. Neighborways
8. Traffic Commission temporal one-way exception request
9. Community Path Extension
10. Safety information mailings
11. Whole Foods bike breakfasts
